

# Dubuque Area Congregations United Monthly Newsletter

Volume 43, No 6 June 2021

We, the members of DACU, people of diverse faiths and beliefs, are united by our belief in God, our concerns for justice and our call to serve others. Through prayerful dependence on God and respectful cooperation with each other, we will make a difference in our world by fostering an awareness and understanding of human need. We will be a supportive presence in this community and beyond through the generous sharing of our time, talents, and resources. Mission Statement adopted 10/22/1996.

#### www.DACUonline.org/

DATE	SPONSOR	EVENT	
So many events	s this month! Too many to list	all herebe sure to check the rest of the newsletter for more info!	
<b>Every Day</b>	ALL OF US	#Black Lives Matter, Speak out against systemic racism in America	
Wednesdays	Sinsinawa Mound Center	Summer Concert Organ Series 7 pm (more p. 4)	
June, July, August			
June 19	<b>Multicultural Family Center</b>	Juneteenth Celebration, 12-3 pm Comisky Park (more p.7)	
July 17	Holy Trinity Lutheran	Food Distribution 9-11 am (more p. 3)	
August 24	DACU	Annual Delegates' Picnic, Dubuque Arboretum (see below)	



# **NEXT DACU Delegates' Meeting**

Tuesday August 24
5:00 PM at the Packard Pavilion
Dubuque Arboretum

YES!!! At last we are able to gather in person. You will need to bring your own picnic dinner and your own seating, BUT we will be together. The Pavilion is the covered area near the parking spaces, so if there is a bit of "lowa" weather, we will stay dry.

Program: Update/Intro to the coming year with President Dr. Jean Holdener

As always, guests are welcome! Come early or stay later to enjoy the gardens. Bring your family as well! Donations for the Food Pantry are always welcome.

#### **DACU 2021 Delegates Meetings**

June and July, traditionally no Delegate meetings.

#### Tuesday, August 24, 5:00 PM

Annual Delegate Picnic at the Arboretum, outside in the Packard Pavilion. Bring your own seating and picnic dinner. It will be so good to be together in person. Stay tuned later this summer for more info!

#### Tuesday, September 28, 7:00 PM

Dr. Brian Halstoos, History Professor at the University of Dubuque, will share information about the story of Nathaniel Morgan, an early resident of Dubuque who helped to found St. Luke's Methodist Church and was the victim of a lynching. A local group is working to build a memorial that will also help to educate about racism in our community. Location TBA.

#### Tuesday, October 26, 7:00 PM

Update on our three DACU projects, the Rescue Mission, People In Need, and the Food Pantry. Location TBA

#### Wednesday, November 24, 7:00 PM

DACU's 39<sup>th</sup> Annual Interfaith Thanksgiving Service
Resurrection Catholic Church
4300 Asbury Road

(No December Delegate Meeting)

Tuesday, January 25, 6:00 PM DACU Annual Meeting & Dinner Westminster Presbyterian Church

#### **DACU Board Report**

As of May 31, ten congregations and one associate member have contributed to DACU for 2021. Thank you to St. Peter Lutheran for your May support of DACU projects!

(DACU Bylaws: "Dubuque Area Congregations United will be supported financially by the voluntary contributions of its member congregations and institution, keeping in mind the purposes and needs of the organization").

FY 2021 Monthly Balance Sheet Report 05/31/2021					
	May	2021 Year	Budget		
		to Date	2021		
Income	\$ 3,750.	\$ 4,519.15	\$8,100.00		
Expenses	\$ -0-	\$1,275.50	\$7,550.00		
Ending Balance as of 05/31/2021: \$6,625.15					

NOTE: some of the income reported this month was donations for CROP which will be of course moved on to the CROP committee. Please help us to support our DACU projects! Checks should be made payable to "Dubuque Area Congregations United" and sent to:

#### DACU Treasurer, P.O. Box 811, Dubuque IA 52004

NOTE: We are meeting by conference call right now, but still meeting! If you need to add to the Board agenda or would like to "attend" contact President Jean Holdener at JHoldene@dbg.edu.

#### DACU Projects

#### **People In Need (P.I.N.)**

Do you know of someone in need?
Here is the P.I.N. assist number: (563) 581-7995
Please leave a message since this is only a recorded line.
Remember, P.I.N. operates through referrals from social service agencies, churches/congregations and DACU organizations only. Potential clients cannot call directly.

The People In Need (PIN) Board of Directors express sincere gratitude to everyone who has donated recently. We are expecting requests to rise as moratoriums on evictions are lifted and other support systems are relaxed. Be assured we will be good stewards of all that you share with us!

-Tom Stovall, P.I.N. President 2021

Please send donations to: PIN, Westminster Presbyterian Church, 2155 University Ave., Dubuque, IA 52001

People In Need

#### **Dubuque Rescue Mission**

We continue to provide a "to-go" meal at our breakfast, lunch and dinner operations. The two Thrift Stores continue to provide free clothing to those in need and other household items to those with low to no incomes. We are always in need of good, lightly used furniture and household items. Please encourage your congregations to shop at either of our Mission Thrift Stores for some wonderful deals. Our garden and green house is in full swing. Some of the early lettuces and spinach are being used in our free meal ministry now.

Our new "Kindness Café" food truck is up and running. You can learn more about it on our Facebook page!

Once again, we appreciate your prayers, volunteer support and financial support.

Peace, Rick Mihm Director Maryann LoGuidice DACU Rescue Mission Representative 563.583.1394 Mission or 608-6421-1270(cell) https://www.facebook.com/DBQRescue/

#### **Dubuque Food Pantry**

Greetings!

Here at the Dubuque Food Pantry, we are excited to share some updates.

Installation of a dumbwaiter to carry items from the basement to the main floor continues! .This will greatly help our volunteers, as canned food can be very heavy.

While we are not providing lunches for kids this summer (there are others supplying this), we are working with area senior centers to deliver food to seniors who can't come to the Pantry. This effort is growing and is being very well received.

Please remember the Pantry as you begin harvesting your summer veg and fruit crops! We will be happy to distribute them.

Theresa M. Caldwell, Manager Dubuque Food Pantry <u>dubuquefoodpantry@yahoo.com</u> 563.583.4440

P.S. Like us on Facebook! ("Dubuque Food Pantry")

Drop off hours are: Mon., Wed., Fri. from 8:00 am to

4:00 pm. and Tues. 8:00 am to Noon

#### **DACU Community**

#### An Urgent Word from our DACU President! Please Read!

Dear DACU Delegates,

There is a calling that each of us face on any given day or moment. We are offered opportunities to provide service in action and voice solutions or support to the issues that are present in our community. Sometimes we just need the invitation to take the next step. Years ago, as a local youth in Atlanta, Georgia, I was unaware of my potential and yet I was invited to serve as a representative to a local religious council. The opportunity had always been there and available. This simple invitation led me to realize that this leadership role was indeed something that I can do to support my community. Each of us are already involved in supporting our community through our congregations and the organizations that we support or already provide leadership or direction for. There is opportunity to support the Mission of Dubuque Area Congregations United by joining our Board and assist in guiding the programming and projects. We are actively seeking nominations for officers to our Board. Please reach out to me with names and interest in serving as an officer on our Board. Most turns of service on the Board are for just two years and must be an active member of a DACU Member Congregation or Institution. DACU has been a familiar component to our community for many years and can grow in its potential as a support for the Dubuque Area needs. Thank you, each of you for your individual discernment in this invitation and considerations for nominations.

Take Care, Jean Holdener

**DACU** President

#### **Dubuque Area CROP Hunger Walk**

CROP Walk Day was a success! Lovely weather and fellowship. Thankyou to all who donated, walked, and volunteered. A special thank you to the Americana Band for setting the musical spirit for the day! The CROP Committee announces that so far over \$10.000 has been collected. It's still not too late to donate! https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/event/dubugueia

#### The CROP Walk Committee of DACU

Sara McCaw, Holy Trinity Lutheran, Chair Morgan Frazer, First Congregational UCC, Treasurer Karen Candee, Summit Congregational UCC Sue Hattel, St. Luke's United Methodist Bob Kraver, Immanuel UCC Sharon Speckhard, St. John Lutheran Tammy Wehrspann, First Presbyterian

#### Children of Abraham

Children of Abraham is finished for the 2020-2021 season, but you can go to the website to see past discussions: http://www.cofabraham.org/ AND find us on Facebook! https://www.facebook.com/cofabraham/

> For more information contact John Eby John. Eby@loras.edu or Alan Garfield AGarfield@dbg.edu

#### Holy Trinity Lutheran Church

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Hunger Outreach

Partnering with St. Stephen's Food Bank - Providing food at no charge

Sat., May 15th and Sat., July 17th

# **Holy Trinity Lutheran Church**

1755 Delhi Street

**Outdoor Pantry** 







Distribution from 9 am to 11 am (while supplies last) **NO Registration Required** 

### PLEASE STAY IN YOUR VEHICLE WE WILL BRING THE FOOD TO YOU

ALSO available at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church A mini food pantry mounted on a post in front of the church A food cabinet inside the church entryway.

BOTH ACCESSIBLE All day, every day!

#### Sinsinawa Mound Center

#### Sinsinawa Mound Center Welcomes Guests for **Summer Organ Concerts**

Sinsinawa Mound Center will open Queen of the Rosary Chapel for guests to attend our summer organ concert series on Wednesdays at 7 p.m. June through August. Temperature checks and mask wearing are required. Sinsinawa Mound remains closed to the public for an indefinite period of time for meetings and tours. Many retreats, workshops, and prayer services have been either moved to a virtual venue or are being held on site for small groups in a designated area of the building with social distancing and mask requirements in place as we continue to adhere to the guidelines set forth by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) to help prevent the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19) in the United States. We hold our world in prayer as we

work to slow the COVID-19 pandemic and appreciate your cooperation.

See below for several upcoming ecologicallyoriented events at Sinsinawa Mound via zoom. Please note that for Wednesday webinars, registration closes Tuesday at 4pm. For more events, check www.sinsinawa.org/moundcenter/events for details.

#### Native American Book Series (online):

Registration is required. <u>Click here for registration</u> <u>details</u>. <u>Click here</u> for more books in our 2021 series

From Me to We: Intentional Community and Our Great Realization Tuesday, June 22nd, 6:30-8pm Click here for registration details

There is no better time to imagine what we want our lives to look like on the other side of this pandemic. Many are talking about the "great realization" from quarantine: that we need each other, we need community and a sense of belonging. This webinar will explore ways in which we can embrace this great realization more intentionally. Drawing on his two decades experience in four different intentional communities - both urban and rural - Anglada will cover a brief history of community in the U.S., examples of contemporary forms of community, the advantages and disadvantages of intentional community, and practical tips on starting or joining a community. There will be plenty of time for discussion.



#### More About Our Summer Organ Concert Series:

This summer marks our 30th Anniversary since the beginning of the Summer Organ Concert Series. You won't want to miss the talented lineup of artists joining in our celebration featuring organists from Wisconsin, Iowa, Illinois, Minnesota, Missouri, and Kansas, Sinsinawa Mound Center is opening the Summer Organ Concert series to the public! All other programs and offerings remain virtual. Concert guests will follow COVID-19 protocol, including wearing a mask, practicing social distancing and using hand sanitizer, and attendance will be limited to 125 people. Guests will have limited access to the main foyer and Queen of the Rosary Chapel. These concerts will also be offered via livestream. The concerts are available at www.sinsinawa.org/live at the concert time or later in an archived format by tapping or clicking on "on demand."

If you would like to make a monetary donation to support our Summer Organ Concert Series, here is a link to our donation page where you can select "Organ Concert Series" for your donation.

https://www.sinsinawa.org/forms/p/donation/

For information on MORE events at Sinsinawa, call or write the Mound: 585 County Road Z, Sinsinawa, WI 53824, (608) 748-4411. OR visit their website: <a href="https://www.sinsinawa.org/moundcenter/events/">https://www.sinsinawa.org/moundcenter/events/</a>

#### **Dresentation Lantern Center**



#### We are OPEN and Seeking Volunteer Tutors!

After more than a year, the Presentation Lantern Center is again open for English and citizenship classes, matching adult immigrant students with one-on-one volunteer tutors! We're thrilled to be able to see our friends and neighbors in person again.

We are taking precautions to maintain the health and safety of our students, volunteers and staff. We are also continuing to work to meet the unique needs of this moment and fulfill our mission of hospitality, advocacy and education to immigrants.



Our hours are 10 am-3 pm Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays and 1-7 pm Tuesdays and Thursdays. Our address is 900 Jackson St., Ste. LL5-1, Dubuque IA 52001. Email: info@TheLanternCenter.org

If you or someone you know would like to volunteer or could benefit from our services, call (563) 557-7134 or apply at <a href="https://www.TheLanternCenter.org">www.TheLanternCenter.org</a>.

Please consider becoming a face-to-face tutor at the Lantern Center. Many students and tutors have indicated they prefer to continue teaching and learning online; however, the number students interested in face-to-face learning is growing! No English tutoring experience or second language necessary – just a friendly face and an open heart. Contact us for more information!

For lots more great information, check out our website: www.TheLanternCenter.org

#### **Church Women United**

#### Church Women United Human Rights Day September 10, 2021

Dubuque Area Church Women United will host inperson Human Rights Celebration on Friday, September 10<sup>th</sup> on the Dubuque Arboretum porch in the Visitors' Center at 3800 Arboretum Drive.

Informal social gathering will begin at 9:30 am and the program "Agree to Differ- United to Serve" at 10:00 am. All interested are invited to attend. More information will be forth coming in August.

Questions: Sue Hattel 563-556-1394

Tabs Reminder: Collections of tabs such as from beverages, cat food cans and various aluminum sources are still needed! Collections will provide hygiene items for human trafficking survivors in the 3 Safe Houses located in Ames, Sioux City and Des Moines areas. Contact Sue for pick-up of your tabs. Thank you!

Sue Hattel, CWU Shattel220@aol.com

#### **Shalom Spirituality Center**



# Wearing the Inside Out: Writing the Script to Your Future SelfSunday, June 13, 1 – 4 p.m.

Facilitator: Dr. Rvan Allen

We need connection now more than ever. The way out of the madness of the modern world is to journey in. Join us for a meditative-literary-soulful journey home to your SELF. Set out on a discovery mission in search of the treasure that is YOU with facilitator Ryan Allen. Dr. Allen is a published poet, former professor of English at Briar Cliff University and editor for The Briar Cliff Review. He co-owns Lumin Therapy, LLC, which provides integrative health and education services to underserved. underrepresented and at-risk individuals. Dr. Allen will teach us how to hold onto what we need to hold onto and let go of all the rest, so we can communicate our voice and vision for ourselves, our family, friends, communities, and the world. Program includes journaling, poetry and the creation of your own meditation script to guide you in your adventure toward the person you've always intended to be. Program culminates in a gentle guided Yoga Nidra practice.

\$30, includes a personal notepad and pencil for each attendee. Limited to ten participants. Please bring blanket or at for a gentle yoga practice at the end of the program. Register at <a href="mailto:shalomretreats.org">shalomretreats.org</a> or call 563.582.3592 by Thursday, June 10.

#### **FAITH WRITERS: Monthly Writer's Group**

Third Tuesday of every month: June 15, 6:30 – 8 p.m. Online Program Via Zoom
Facilitator: Mary Potter Kenyon
Monthly writer's group allows time to share up to two pages of writing with an opportunity for feedback and critique from other members.
Contact Mary Potter Kenyon at

mkenyon@shalomretreats.org for more information.

#### Artisan Soul: Art as a Spiritual Practice

Monday, June 21, 6:30 p.m. – 8 p.m. Online Program Via Zoom

Facilitator: Mary Potter Kenyon with guest artists
Creating can be an expression of meditative prayer.
Mary Potter Kenyon, a Therapeutic Art coach, introduces
the concept of art as a form of prayer as well as a
healing practice. Mary will share how words have fed her
soul. Guest artists include a woodcarver, acrylic painter,
mixed media artist, musician, and a New York
Franciscan sister whose Canticle of Creation painting
helped her through the pandemic. Each of their stories
will be featured, along with images of their work. We'll
end the evening with a visio divina (divine seeing)

\$10 per person. Register at shalomretreats.org or call 563.582.3592 by Friday, June 18, for the Zoom link.

#### Shalom Grab and Go Picnic on the Hill

exercise using one or more of the images.

Thursday, June 24, 11:30 a.m. – 1 p.m. Enjoy one of your first picnic lunches of the season with our modified version of our annual summer lunch. Bring your own lawn chair to enjoy lunch on our outdoor grounds, or pick up a box lunch prepared by our cook, Margie, to take to your office, home, or local park.

\$10 per person. Register at shalomretreats.org or call 563.582.3592 by Monday, June 21, to reserve your lunch.

#### **Expressive Writing For Healing**

Saturday, June 26, 10 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Co-sponsored by Benet House Retreat Center and Shalom Spirituality Center

Expressive writing is one of the oldest and most effective means of coping with the emotional fallout from traumatic and stressful life experiences. In this cosponsored special event, Shalom Program Coordinator Mary Potter Kenyon shares how she wrote her way through a husband's cancer treatment, loss of her mother, husband, and a young grandson. Because journaling facilitated her own healing, Mary began teaching it as a method to help others. This workshop demonstrates the science behind utilizing expressive writing as a tool for healing from traumatic experiences, examples of published expressive writing, mthods for getting started in journaling and writing exercises.

\$15 per person. This event will be held via the Benet House Zoom. Register on the Benet Retreat House

website: <a href="https://smmsisters.org/retreats/expressive-writing-for-healing-or-call-309-283-2109">https://smmsisters.org/retreats/expressive-writing-for-healing-or-call-309-283-2109</a>. Email retreats@smmsisters.org for more information.

#### **Watercolor Playgroup**

Introductory Session: Saturday, June 26, 1-4 p.m. Outdoor Painting Sessions: July 31, 3-5:30 p.m. &

August 21, 3 – 5:30 p.m.

Facilitator: Artist Jo Myers-Walker,

theleftbankstudio.com

The experience of painting in the natural splendor of creation can be a freeing and therapeutic experience. Much can be revealed in the spontaneity and freshness of outdoor painting if we let God have the brush. Spirit can take us beyond the obvious into a deeper awareness of sacred spaces. Iowa City artist and Dubuque Franciscan Associate Jo Myers-Walker will guide participants in some traditional artisan techniques for drawing and painting small vignettes. Discover more of your true self with Jo as she models her process for seeing God in nature with plein air painting, incorporating diverse spiritual resources and weaving many wisdoms into the experience.

No artistic experience necessary. Shoes will be optional while painting outdoors as bare feet can connect us to the earth. Bring a folding chair, if you have one. Each session ends with time to share what you've created. August 21 will include a foot mono printing activity.

\$75, includes the introductory session, two guided painting sessions and all materials. Register at <a href="mailto:shalomretreats.org">shalomretreats.org</a> or call 563.582.3592 by Monday, June 21.

Visit our website to check out more upcoming programs!
Shalom Spirituality Center
1001 Davis Street, Dubuque, IA 52001
Phone: 563-582-3592

Web: www.ShalomRetreats.org Email: info@shalomretreats.org

#### **Westminster Presbyterian Church**



#### **Green Team Tip – Go Green in 2021!**

You can probably do much more than you think you can. There are many simple and easy things we all can do for our planet. WPC will be offering a few Green Tips each month!

#### 6/6 Green Team Tip – Learn Something!

Watch a documentary or other movie about environment, climate change or caring for our creation. Learn something new and make a commitment to

yourself to make a positive change in your life and habits.

**6/13** Green Team Tip – Use the Battery Saver Use the battery saver function on your phone or computer. This lets your phone or computer last longer and also saves energy.

**6/20 Green Team Tip – Make your opinions be known** Take the initiative to call, write or email your national and state house representative and senator regarding a creation care issue that you are passionate about. Positive environmental change starts with the individual and continues with larger scale change.

#### 6/27 Green Team Tip - Reuse!

Don't use an item just once. What disposable items in your life could you replace with reusable options? Do you use cloth napkins or paper? Do you have a reusable water bottle or disposable? Do you use cleaning wipes or cloths? Do you pack your lunch in plastic bags or in reusable containers

Does your organization or congregation have items you would like to include in the DACU Newsletter? Just email the editor at <a href="mailto:phyllisgarfield@hotmail.com">phyllisgarfield@hotmail.com</a>
We are happy to share any information that is in keeping with our DACU mission statement.

REMEMBER: Membership in DACU is open to all who share DACU's mission. If you wish more information about how your congregation or organization can become involved, just contact DACU President Dr.Jean Holdener (jholdene@dbq.edu)

# **Dubuque Community**

#### Northeast Iowa Community College

Finding Hope on the Dementia Journey, Even During Pandemic Times, Dr. Jade Angelica, Presenter

Free to Family and Professional Caregivers. (\$10 for IBON Certificate)
NICC - Course #82170

2.0 Nursing Contact Hours, CEUs and CEHs available through IBON Provider #7.

ORGANIZER: Darla Butikofer at NICC Phone: 844-642-2338, ext. 1399 Emails: <u>butikoferd@nicc.edu</u> Register Online: <u>www.nicc.edu/solutions</u>

#### **Multicultural Family Center**



#### **Dubuque Visiting Nurse Association**



#### **Health Care for Kids!**

Even when life is a little uncertain, kids still need to see their doctor for routine care. Routine well-child visits help pediatricians determine if kids are meeting important developmental milestones and give age-appropriate immunizations. Families should contact their health care provider and schedule an appointment to catch up on missed visits and vaccinations.

Many uninsured children may be eligible for free or low-cost health insurance through Medicaid and the Children's Health Insurance Program (Hawki). Eligibility is dependent on household size and income. A family of 4 earning up to \$80, 030/ year may qualify for Hawki. For children and teens, age 0-18, routine care including check-ups, vaccines, dental cleanings, and eye exams are covered. Enrollment in Medicaid and Hawki is open year- round. For more information visit <a href="http://dhs.iowa.gov/hawki">http://dhs.iowa.gov/hawki</a>, call Hawki Member Services at 1-800-257-8563 or contact the local Outreach Coordinator at Visiting Nurse Association (VNA) at 563-556-6200 ext. 1933.

#### **Dubuque County Public Health**

PROTECT YOURSELF, YOUR FAMILY, AND YOUR COMMUNITY.

# **SLEEVES UP!**



Everyone 16 years of age and older is eligible to get a COVID-19 vaccination.

#### **Ways to Get Vaccinated**

COVID-19 vaccines are free of charge

Walk-In / No-Appointment Clinics
Walk-in vaccine clinics are being offered. No
appointments are required. Vaccine clinic
dates, times, and locations are available at
www.dubuquecounty.org/sleevesup.

#### Healthcare Provider Appointments

and Pharmacy Appointments
Local healthcare providers and pharmacies are
offering vaccine appointments. Most of these
appointments are scheduled online. Website
links and phone numbers are available at
www.dubuquecounty.org/sleevesup.

#### **Vaccine Safety**

COVID-19 vaccines were evaluated in tens of thousands of participants in clinical trials and met FDA's rigorous scientific standards for safety and effectiveness.

Over 211 million doses of COVID-19 vaccine have been administered in the United States. The vaccines are undergoing the most intensive safety monitoring in U.S. history.

Long-term side effects following any vaccination are extremely rare. Vaccine monitoring has historically shown that if side effects are going to happen, they generally happen within six weeks of receiving a vaccine dose.

# Getting back to the people and places we love, safely.

#### A COVID-19 vaccine will help:

- Prevent you from getting COVID-19 or from becoming seriously ill or dying due to COVID-19
- Prevent you from spreading the COVID-19 virus
- Increase the number of people in the community who are protected from getting COVID-19 making it harder for the disease to spread and contributing to herd immunity
- Prevent the COVID-19 virus from spreading and replicating, which allows it to mutate and possibly become more resistant to vaccines

For assistance making a vaccine appointmer

# Call the Sleeves Up! Call Center at 563-690-MAKE (6253)

Need a ride to your appointment? Call the RTA at 563-588-4592 or 1-800-839-5005, or dial 711 for Relay Iowa.







www.dubuquecounty.org/sleevesup

#### **Presentation Lantern Center**

#### WE ARE OPEN!

Welcome! We are so happy to see you! For your protection, masks required indoors for adults and kids over age 2.





¡bienvenido! ¡Estamos tan felices de verte! máscaras son necesarias en interiores

#### 900 Jackson Street, Suite LL5-1 (basement/en sótano)

Monday 10-3

Tuesday 1-7

Wednesday 10-3

Thursday 1-7

Friday 10-3

#### Call: 563-557-7134

Megan Ruiz, executive director Megan@thelanterncenter.org

JoLynn Wall, education director JoLynn@thelanterncenter.org



**DACU** PO Box 811 Dubuque IA 52004-0811

> Remember...you can view all DACU Newsletters on our Website at www.DACUonline.org Help us spread DACU good news on Facebook!

Go to: www.facebook.com/Dubuqueareacongregationsunited

Dbq. Rescue Mission:

Dbq. Food Pantry:

and "like" and "share"!

# **DACU Board and Project Contact Information**

President:

President Elect:

Past President

Dr. Jean Holdener, jholdene@dbq.edu

Rev. Ken Halstead, kahalstead@hotmail.com Vacant at present

Sue Hattel, shattel220@aol.com Bob Krayer bdkrayer@aol.com; 582-5117

Alan Garfield, 563.599.5205

Secretary:

Communication: Administrator:

Treasurer:

Worship:

Stephanie Ells <u>Barbara.hubeny@gmail.com</u>

Barbara Hubeny O.P.

<u>pcdbq.pastor@gmail.com</u>

Phyllis Garfield

People in Need (PIN): Newsletter Editor:

<u>phyllisgarfield@hotmail.com</u>

Maryann Caudill-LoGuidice <u>maryannuu@fastmail.fm</u> dubuquefoodpantry@yahoo.com Theresa Caldwell, 563-583-4440, Tom Stovall tomstov@aol.com 563-581-7220 Rick Mihm, 563.583.1394

OTHER CONTACTS:

Crop Walk:

Sara McCaw

<u>loguidice@fastmail.fm</u>

Tom LoGuidice (608-642-1269)

indsayjames05@gmail.com or alternate:

Rev. Lindsay James

Church Women United: <u>sara.mccaw@gmail.com</u>

Sue Hattel 563 556-1394

Elaine Mitchell, ph. 588-1691

Habitat for Humanity:

Opening Doors:

diettou@gmail.com

Sr Kay Gaul gaulk@osfdbq.org

Ecumenical Housing: Deacon Bill Biver, St. Columbkille **DACU** Representative

Prison Ministries:

St. Mark Youth Enrichment: Dawn Cogan 582-6211

Ministerium Association: Parson John Emery jemery@dbq.edu

Dubuque County Emergency Food & Shelter Board: DACU Rep Tom Stoval tomstov@aol.com 563.581.7220